

Committee Members:

Orton Bellamy, Chairman
Johnny Gardner
Al Allen
David Gilreath
Thom Roth
Steve Gosnell
William Bailey
Forrest Beverly
Kevin Hardee
Alex Hyman
April O'Leary
Nick Godwin
Ken Richardson
Randy Plummer
Andy Markunas



I & R Sub-Committee on Flooding
Friday October 8, 2021
10:00 A.M.

- I. Call to Order**
- II. Invocation & Pledge of Allegiance**
- III. Public Input**
- IV. Approval of Agenda**
- V. Approval of Minutes**
 - a. April 23, 2021
- VI. Discussion Items**
 - a. Update on River Debris Removal Project / Andy Markunas
 - b. FEMA National Flood Insurance Program - Letter of Final Determination / *David Jordan*
 - c. Flood Zone Door Hangers Notification Effort / *Tommy Smith*
 - d. Flood Related Grants Update / *Beth Tranter and Andy Markunas*
 - e. Buyout Program Update / *Beth Tranter*
 - f. Flood Resilience Master Plan Update / *Beth Tranter*
- VII. Council Member Comments**
- VIII. Executive Session:** if necessary.

Approved October 1, 2021

David Gilreath, P.E., Asst. County Administrator of I&R Division

Approved October 1, 2021

The Honorable Orton Bellamy, Councilman and Subcommittee Chairman

Approved October 1, 2021

Steven S. Gosnell, P.E., Horry County Administrator

Ms. Harrelson said no. The language within their ordinance said not restricted development within the flood plain.

Mr. Gilreath said not development but he thought...

Ms. Harrelson said there were restrictions on... Did he mean as far as filling...

Mr. Gilreath said fill for a home.

Ms. Harrelson said there were restrictions on fill like where they would have to require a document from an engineer stating that it would not virtually impact the adjacent property, but there was no language within the ordinance for the complete restriction of fill.

Mr. Gilreath told them to let them take these topics... He would suggest to take the flood ordinance on to the I&R committee like suggested and see what their reaction, thoughts, and ideas were. Then maybe schedule the next flood committee meeting based on that input and see where they needed to go.

Ms. O'Leary said that sounded great. She also thought they talked about critical facilities and limiting critical facilities in the 100, 500 year flood zone. She was curious how that would apply to utilities, water supply systems, sanitary systems, gas and liquid storage tanks, and those types of things.

Ms. Harrelson said the gas and storage facilities were critical facilities. That was their definition (inaudible) applied to a facility (inaudible).

Ms. O'Leary asked about schools and hospitals.

Ms. Harrelson said schools, jails, hospitals, fire stations, EMS, gas and storage facilities as well.

Chairman Bellamy asked if they would submit the plan and wait for feedback from the committee before scheduling the next meeting if needed.

Mr. Gilreath said yes.

Chairman Bellamy asked what were their recommendations for the next meeting. The plan was to move forward and submit the ordinance to the I&R committee for their review. Then based on their recommendation if there was a need to have a meeting they would contact them.

COUNCIL MEMBER COMMENTS:

EXECUTIVE SESSION: None.

ADJOURNMENT: With no further business, Chairman Bellamy ended the meeting at approximately 11:07 a.m.

